



JORDANHILL COMMUNITY COUNCIL MINUTE OF MEETING

8th May 2017, Jordanhill School, Refectory Building

1.0 PRESENT

PC Baljinder Purba	Police Scotland
David Beaton	Jordanhill Community Council
Douglas Fotheringham	
Beryl Roebuck	
Kate Still	
John Winfield	

Constituents from Jordanhill Community Council Area

2.0 APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Stephanie Adams, David Campbell, Phyllis Fisher, John Grierson Steven Rettie and Rob Scott (associate member).

3.0 COMMUNITY POLICE REPORT

The police officer advised that there had been 135 incidents with 22 crime reports raised and reported as follows:

Two reported assaults. One detected. One still being investigated.
Three people reported for possession of cannabis.
Two reports of vandalism.
One male reported for careless driving.
Two bicycles reported as stolen.
Theft/attempted sale of scrap metal reported from Jordanhill Campus.
Theft reported from a house in Mitre Road.
Two thefts from motor vehicles. Windows smashed and items stolen.
Report of Jordanhill Campus premises being entered and damage caused.
Garage door forced open in Queen Victoria Drive.
Shed door forced open in King Edward Road and items stolen.
Shed door forced open in Borden Road.
Shed door forced open in Austen Road.
House entered in Marlborough Avenue through open window and items stolen.
Garage door forced open in Jordanhill Drive and items stolen.

Highlighted were, a Neighbourhood Watch leaflet giving details of new procedures, advice to prevent bicycle theft (always lock), important to phone 011 when suspicion aroused. Security of the Campus Site continues to raise Police concern.

4.0 RECORD OF SPECIAL MEETING HELD ON 26TH APRIL 2017

The minute of the meeting is approved as an accurate record of matters discussed.

5.0 RECORD OF MEETING HELD ON 27TH MARCH 2017

The minute of the meeting is approved as an accurate record of the matters discussed.

6.0 ACTIVE SENIORS DAYS 13TH JUNE

Active seniors' day will be held in Victoria Park on 13th June 10.30am - 3.30pm

7.0 VICTORIA PARK PLACEMAKING EVENTS

Professor Winfield reported on the placemaking events which continue to be held once a month. The document originally prepared by Victoria Park Residents Association with assistance from Page Park Architects, and adopted subsequently by JCC has been agreed as a model to be considered by the Placemaking Group.

8.0 COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEMBERSHIP

Professor Winfield advised that the workload of the Community Council is increasing and suggested that further members or additional associate members were needed. All were encouraged to consider participation in the work of JCC. He was minded to request GCC to consider the election of five additional members. This proposal would be considered further at the June meeting

9.0 NEW CITY COUNCILLORS

Following the recent election, it is noted that two new City Councillors have been appointed and may attend future meetings together with Mr Feargal Dalton.

10.0 PERMANENT TRAFFIC REGULATION ORDER

The Community Council presented a petition to Glasgow City Council approximately a year ago regarding the parking at Glasgow Warriors Games. The petition was received sympathetically by Glasgow Life. To date no action has been taken. A motion was proposed and seconded that a letter should be forwarded to the Director of LES requesting that action be taken.

11.0 COMMUNITY COUNCIL FUNDING

In March 2017 the Community Council applied for, and was granted, funding of £400 to contribute to a road traffic report, to be used in the JCC response to the Jordanhill Campus development proposals. It is agreed unanimously that the Community Council should again apply for a further £400 this financial year to assist with the cost of the Report.

12.0 SCOTSTOUN STADIUM REFERAL TO SCOTTISH INFORMATION

COMMISSIONER

With respect to previous complaints made by the Community Council regarding the unsatisfactory FoI responses made to issues generated by Glasgow Warrior matches, it is unanimously agreed that the Chairman and Secretary should refer earlier requests for information to the Scottish Information Commissioner.

13.0 CONDITION OF SCOTSTOUN LEISURE CENTRE BUILDING

Concern was again raised at the meeting regarding a lack of good housekeeping by Glasgow Warriors with points raised as follows:

- Discoloured walls that should be pressure hosed
- The prolonged used of a skip that appears to be encouraging dumping of rubbish and fly tipping.
- General air of neglect.

The Chairperson reported that identical requests had been made to the General Manager, Scotstoun Sports Campus for action on these points. Investigation had been promised but thus far there had been no action. The Chairperson undertook to remind the General Manager of the unsatisfactory situation.

14.0 CITY DEVELOPMENT PLAN

The Community Council are to engage with Glasgow City Council regarding the supplementary guidance consultation of the new City Development Plan by 19th June 2017.

15.0 VICTORIA PARK GARDEN ALLOTMENTS

It is proposed that the Community Council initiate a petition that Victoria Park Allotments remain in their current location in perpetuity. Contact has been made with officers of the Allotment Holders' Association. Whiteinch and Scotstoun Community Councils are in support of this proposal.

16.0 JORDANHILL CAMPUS

- 16.1 Minutes of the JCC Sub-Committee Meeting of 3rd May were received and formally approved.
- 16.2 A request for a formal minute of the public meeting held on 19th March (previously reported briefly in the JCC minute of the 27th March meeting) had been made by GCC Community Councils Support. A full report made from notes taken at the Public Meeting was formally recorded and would be forwarded to CC support by the Secretary
- 16.3 Concern was expressed that objections which have been submitted online to the application to satisfy conditions of planning permission may not be considered by the Planning Committee. Glasgow City Council have acknowledged that the electronic system malfunctioned. It is understood that the mass of objections submitted will require the Council Planning Committee to consider the application

at a public hearing.

- 16.4 A notice requesting a judicial review has been served on Glasgow City Council by JCC. It is hoped that the originally proposed development of the Campus will be implemented. This will impose an additional financial commitment and may well result in media publicity. The implications of the new situation for JCC were debated in detail. The result was that it was resolved to continue. Thanks to the Campus Sub-Committee for their continuing work, particularly in legal-related matters were recorded.
- 16.5 It is noted that Jordanhill School Educational and Amenity Trust is supportive and could be a possible source of financial support.
- 16.6 A public meeting to discuss the development of Jordanhill Campus is to be held in Jordanhill Parish Church at 2pm on Sunday 14th May.
- 16.7 With regard to the currently inadequate bus services for the Jordanhill Area, it is noted that when the original planning application was submitted the bus service was better.
- 16.8 Concern was expressed regarding the currently inoperable security cameras on the Campus.

17.0 BUS SERVICES

Dissatisfaction was again raised with respect to the poor bus service in the area.

18.0 VIRGIN MEDIA CABLE BOXES

An enquiry had been received from a resident living in the 'dip' of Southbrae Drive concerning a new relay box installed without any warning adjacent to a front garden wall. This prompted discussion about IT service upgrades in the area in general. The legal position appeared to be that Community Councils had no inputs to siting of such equipment. New installations (Virgin and Open Reach) were larger than the facilities replaced and were more intrusive as a result. It appeared that JCC could not take any action.

19.0 NEXT MEETING

The next meeting of the Community Council will be held on 5 June at 7pm.

DISTRIBUTION

Members and Associate Members of JCC

GCC Councillors

Local MSP

Local MP

S. Dowling, Lee Handlin, GCC

Police Scotland

This is a draft minute to be amended if required and then confirmed at the meeting on 8th June 2017.

